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Transition Plan: Middle to High
Additional information concerning our Plans can be located on the WSHS Counseling webpage:  https://sites.google.com/site/wshscounseling/
Our transition plan is closely coordinated with our primary feeder schools, White Station Middle and Sherwood Middle. We begin meeting with students from both schools in the Fall; hosting parent meetings at both locations to allow parents to learn of our TSIPP and academic requirements. 
We host an optional open house in October of each year to recruit students who attend private schools in the Memphis Area. This is a competitive maneuver on our part since the private schools hold open houses during the month of October each year. 
During the spring of each year, our Freshman Academy Administrator and the Freshman Counselor travel to our feeder schools to visit students and allow them to complete Course Selection Sheets for the coming school year. This allows students to meet the team who be guiding them through their freshman year and to register for classes. Students become invested in White Station High since they have a familiarity with staff members and the courses they will be taking.
In May, each school receives the requirements for summer review and enrichment work. Our English department publishes and lists on our school website (http://www.scsk12.org/schools/whitestation.hs/site/index.shtml) the summer reading list for all students.
During July, the Freshman Academy holds a Freshman Orientation. The event is planned by freshman administrators and the Academy faculty. It is led by our Student Government (E-Board) leaders. The sessions include topics relevant to the transition from Middle to High School. Approximately 45% of our incoming freshman students attend this orientation.
To facilitate the High Transition, the majority of freshman content area teachers are housed in the Freshman Academy Building adjacent to the Main Building. There is a designated Counselor and Administrator housed in the building to focus on the needs of our students.   


Transition Plan: High School to College and Work
Our Quartet of Upperclassmen Counselors diligently works to ensure our students and parents have all the information necessary to make informed decisions concerning post-secondary options. 
We require our students to take the PLAN test in the 10th grade and the ACT in the 11th. All sophomores are strongly encouraged to take the PSAT to qualify for National Merit Scholarships. White Station leads the state in the total number of Merit winners each year!
From the end of their junior year into the beginning of their senior years, students are taught to construct a notebook housing all their necessary documents for college including a resume of accomplishments. The counselors utilize the notebook to write student recommendations. In the fall of each year, juniors and seniors are invited to an “in-school” college fair. Throughout the first semester, over 35 colleges visit White Station holding informal meetings during the day with parents and students. In the spring, our sophomores and juniors attend a district wide college fair.
Each month during the school year, our counselors host parent meetings on topics of necessity to graduates. The topics include, but are not limited to, financial aid workshops, college requirements, reviews of transcripts, and selecting the best post-secondary schools.
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